
The Corporation of the Town of 
 

 

TREEES AND TRAIL ADVISORY PANEL MEETING AGENDA 

On March 23, 2017 @ 9:00 AM 
At Public Works Boardroom – 665 Charles St. 

 

1 CALL MEETING TO ORDER  

2 DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST & GENERAL NATURE THEREOF 

3 APPROVAL OF MINUTES  (ADOPTION) 

 Minutes from February 24, 2017 

4 PUBLIC QUESTION/COMMENT  

5 UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

6 DISCLOSURE OF ADDITIONAL ITEMS 

7 DELEGATIONS/PRESENTATIONS - NONE 

8 CORRESPONDENCE - NONE 

9 REPORTS/NEW BUSINESS 

 

Consolidation of Trees and Trails Advisory Panel under the Manger of Parks and Recreation 

Spring Projects and Who Does What 

1. Planting of Pitch Pine 

2. Chip Spreading on River Loop 

3. Spring Clean Up – Stair by-pass behind No Frills; Stairs on McLean; Section at Arthur St. E. etc. 

Compact Sustainability Plans – process for presentation 

10 DISCUSSION OF ADDITIONAL ITEMS 

11 NEXT MEETING 

12 ADJOURNMENT 

 




The Corporation of the Town of 
 


 


TREES AND TRAIL ADVISORY PANEL MINUTES 


On February 24, 2017 
At Public Works Boardroom – 665 Charles St. 


 


1 CALL MEETING TO ORDER  


 Chair Peter Murray chaired the meeting.  The meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM 


COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT STAFF PRESENT 


CHAIR: Peter Murray Terry Gilmer, Manager of Parks & Recreation 


MEMBER: Angus Fergusson  


 


Douglas Bickerton  


John Cornish  


Jim Garrah  


REGRETS: Dwayne Fletcher Paul McMunn, Manager of Public Works 


GUESTS: Carl Woodman  


2 DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST & GENERAL NATURE THEREOF - NONE 


3 APPROVAL OF MINUTES  (ADOPTION) 


 


Moved by: Jim Garrah   Seconded by:  John Cornish 


Be it resolved that the Trees and Trail Advisory Panel hereby adopt the minutes from their December 
1, 2016 meeting. 


CARRIED 


4 PUBLIC QUESTION/COMMENT - NONE 


5 UNFINISHED BUSINESS - NONE 


6 DISCLOSURE OF ADDITIONAL ITEMS  


7 DELEGATIONS/PRESENTATIONS - NONE 


8 CORRESPONDENCE - NONE 







9 UPDATES ON TRAILS 


 


Draft 2016 Annual Report 


The Annual Report for the Committee to Council was approved as presented. It will be sent to the 
Town Clerk. 


 


Updated Terms of Reference 


Terms of Reference was reviewed.  Concerns that the changing of the name of the appointed 
volunteers was changed to Trees & Trails Advisory Panel. It was felt that the word “Panel” replacing 
“Committee” may not be recognized by the Town’s insurer, which would leave the members 
vulnerable to legal action.  The Chair will clarify this with Town staff.  It was felt that the new 
format generally supported the Trees & Trails Advisory Panel vision of the Town taking on more 
responsibility for the trees and trails of the community. 


 


Compact Sustainability Plan 


The Compact Sustainability Plan for the Town Trails was reviewed and was approved for submission 
to the Town Council. 
 
Terry Gilmer, Parks and Recreation Manager advised the budget for Parks and Recreation of 
$10,000 for trails work was approved.  He offered some suggestions on how some of the trails work 
could be carried out this year.  A review of the 2017 Trails Operating Plans indicated that co-
operation with the Public Works will be required for chips and heavy equipment projects. Terry 
confirmed that a draft work order form would facilitate requests for work on the trail. We expect 
the operating procedures for trails will be similar to the past year. 
 
The 2017 Trails Project Proposals was reviewed and it was agreed that several members of the 
panel would sit down with the Director to discuss the 10 points presented, to finalize the action.  It 
was noted that wood chips were desired for several locations, specifically the Nalon Rd, Hetu 
Subdivision, Riverside Loop, and that approval had been obtained from the developer to cross a 
building lot with up to 4 loads of chips while the ground was hard. 


 


Compact Urban Forest Management Plan 


The Compact Urban Forest Management Plan was reviewed. It is not finished, as the appendices 
are not yet completed. Suggestions were offered for amendments of the plan.  As the Director of 
Public Works was unable to attend, there was limited discussion on the eleven 2017 Project 
Proposals submitted. The need to start soon on the location of 30 potential tree locations and 
details of proposed planting times was stated. A meeting with Director of PW will address the 
proposals in more detail. The fact that the committee had stated to Council that it could not 
recommend further tree planting until there was a guarantee that the Town had the facilities to 
water newly and recently planted trees. The fact was noted that the Town now has a functioning 
water tank for truck mounting. 


10 UPDATE ON TREES 







11 DISCUSSION OF ADDITIONAL ITEMS 


12 NEXT MEETING 


 
The Panel members agreed to meet monthly on the 4th Thursday of each month, 9:00 AM at the Public 
Works Boardroom. 


13 ADJOURNMENT 


 Meeting adjourned at 11:00 AM. 


  


Chair, Peter Murray Secretary, Doug Bickerton 
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DISCUSSION ON A  PROPOSED  CONSOLIDATION  OF THE TREES  AND TRAILS
OPERATIONS UNDER THE  DIRECTORSHIP  OF THE GANANOQUE PARKS AND
RECREATION DEPARTMENT


Historically the T&T A P  and its predecessors have  dealt with two of the town
departments, Public Works for trees and Parks and Recreation for trails. There has
always been an interaction between the two  for certain tasks which  will continue with
the Town taking an increased responsibility for the operation and maintenance of these
two infrastructures, It seems logical to consider the advantages for both the T&T A P
and the town to have one director supervising both trees and trails and thus one
responsible contact. As is common in many municipal jurisdictions, trees and trails fall
under the umbrella of Parks and Recreation. This is the proposal for Gananoque. 


Advantages of consolidation:


1.  The P&R director can become more familiar with both activities, and better able to
deal with the T&TAP suggestions and advice. This one director can also become better
informed  of the technical aspects of both sections, and in the event that the town
wishes at some time, to have a designated employee responsible for some of the
technical aspects of tree and trail maintenance. The individual would report to one
Director.


2.   It will be easier for preparing for the annual budget preparation, to deal only with the
Parks and Recreation Director  who will liaise with the Public Works Director  in
preparing the coming year’s project funding.


3. In the event that the Parks and Recreation  Director leaves, the Public Works director
can more easily  assume the trees or trail tasks of the vacancy, to insure necessary 
obligations are met.


4. One director can better represent the trees and trails concerns when speaking to
Council or Town administration. Likewise, when Council wishes to address or request
advice from the T & T A Panel , it can do so via the Director of P & R . Also easier for
one director to monitor on going T&T projects, and the application of the “new format”
for appointed advisory  “panels” of  town Council.  


5.   It reduces the need for a town staff representative at T & T A P meetings to one
person , the Director of P & R, thus reducing overlap and in arranging suitable times for
the meetings. 


 6.  It will permit a ““peace of mind” for panel members knowing that one town employee
is “in charge” of on going T&T activities. 


Draft,  March 15, 2017     P Murray     
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